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Community Improvement of Algoma (CI of A)
Meeting Minutes
February 27, 2019
Boat Club

Board Members Present:  Paula Levy, Ann Schmitz, Jan Dart, Bob Kuhn, Nicole Meverden, Craig Peterman, and Sue Hepp

Others Present: Mitch Groessl, Jim Rabas, Tom Levy, Kendra Bulgrin/James May Gallery, Sara Krouse/Chamber
Levy opened the meeting at 4:00 p.m.

1. A motion to approve the February agenda by Dart; second by Schmitz.  Motion carried.

2. A motion to approve the January 16, 2019 minutes by Dart; second by Kuhn.  Motion carried.


3. Public Comment:  Bulgrin gave an update as to what the Art Algoma has been doing since the last CI of Algoma meeting.  A mural committee has been established; Larson-Marvine has presented multiple logo designs for Art Algoma (branding).  The Art of Algoma is looking to partner with the Performing Arts Center to provide music as well as art.  Other items of interest will be added.
 Art Algoma has set up their own checking account.
Krouse brought up revitalizing ‘Connect Community’ which was part of the Main Street initiative.  Membership is $200.00/year and would like CI of Algoma to fund this yearly.  Krouse would do all the maintenance.
4. Treasurer’s Report:  Checking Account Balance:  $8,165.96  
Money Market balance: $61,473.05.  
Dart received a check from the City in the amount of $840.10 for Bird City.  Total line item amount for Bird City:  $1,590.10.

Received a check for $435.00 from the Fire and Rescue Department.  (Winefest)


Insurance:  $450.00 Board Insurance through Central WI and Event Insurance of $960.00 through West Bend Mutual Insurance Co.

Calendar sales:  Received monies totaling $720.48.  Profit of roughly $200.00 for the 2019 calendars.

Motion by Schmitz to approve the report; second by Peterman.  Motion carried.


Old Business

1. Mural Update:  Pleased to have Art Algoma working on the mural project.

2. Calendars:  The cost of the 2020 calendar is $5,280.00 for the spiral bound larger format.  Rabas reported that three photographers’ photos will be represented in the calendar: Raine, Kuhn, and Brey.  

Much discussion regarding the cost for the 2020 calendars.  Historically it has been $8.00/single and $15.00/two.  Hepp suggested $10.00 /single as this is easier than needing to give out change.  Plus, the cost of manufacturing the calendars has gone up substantially since the onset.  This will be discussed further and voted on at the April meeting.
New Business

1. Art Algoma:  It was thought they wanted CI of Algoma to handle finances like they do for Bird City.  They now have their own checking account.

2. Connect Community:  A motion to approve paying the $200.00 membership by Schmitz; second by Dart.  Motion carried.

3. Other:  Banners for Legion Park
Holiday:  Gold background with hanging balls with ‘Happy Holidays’

Summer:  Blue background with wheel/Algoma lighthouse; eliminate USA instead have:  Welcome to Algoma

Motion to approve purchasing three of each design by Dart; second by Schmitz.  Motion carried.  

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, April 17 at 4:00 p.m. (Boat Club)
Motion made by Peterman to adjourn at 4:50 p.m., second by Kuhn. Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Sue Hepp, Secretary
www.algomaciofa.org
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